
HEALTH AND SAFETY PROTOCOLS 
FOR THE GOLF COURSES

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, health protocols are in place at all Cabo 
courses ensure that golf, as a ‘social distancing’ sport, can be played in a clean, safe 

environment. The destination’s new mantra is: 

Each club has instituted its own rules, but these general initiatives 
are currently in effect:    

L E T ’S  DO  OUR PART  -  GOLF  SMART  -  STAY  APART

Tee Time Schedule. Hand Sanitizer. 
Tee times scheduled 15 minutes apart. 

Arrival. 
The golf courses, driving range and pro shops 
are open.
It is highly recommended that the golfers 
pre-check in and pay their golf round before 
arriving to the golf course. 
Golfers are required to park their own vehicles 
and load their golf bags onto the already 
sanitized golf carts in a designated staging 
area before proceeding to check-in at golf 
shop. 

Hand sanitizer dispensers are placed in the 
golf shop, inside the men’s and women’s 
bathrooms, on the counter at the golf shop 
and snack bars, and at the “Starter” station 
prior to tee off. 

Players are highly recommended to bring 
their own antibacterial gel during the round of 
golf, for precaution.

Golfers are encouraged to use hand sanitizer 
as much as possible.



Physical Distancing Protocols. Golf Accessories. 

Payment. 

Clubhouse sanitation. 

One player per cart unless additional player is 
a family member. “Gimmies” (3 feet and 
under) are encouraged in order to avoid 
contact with the cup. 

The flagsticks cannot be touched nor 
removed.

The golf courses that have the system 
“touchless golf cups”, allows them to remove 
the golf ball from the cup without have to 
touch the golf ball or reach into the hole.

Bunker rakes have been removed from all 
courses. 

Golfers are advised to practice physical 
distancing by standing at least six feet away 
from other groups that are not traveling with 
them, both on the course and inside / outside 
the clubhouse. 

Employees will practice physical distancing 
with all golfers as well as other employees. 

Face masks will be worn by all employees 
while on property.

Complimentary tees, ball markers, pencils 
and scorecards will be placed in the golf cart. 

Golfers are encouraged to use credit or debit 
cards for payments and avoid cash as much as 
possible (with exception of staff tips to be 
placed directly in “Tip Jar”).

Cleaning staff will maintain a hygienic 
clubhouse by sanitizing bathrooms, chairs, 
tables, door handles, etc.

End of Round Procedure. 
Staff can clean clubs at golfer request (using a 
water/Clorox solution) and ensure that 
players have all their golf clubs and personal 
belongings. 

Golfers will be followed by staff to parking lot 
in order to retrieve golf cart.

Golf Course Sanitizing Protocols. 
Golf carts and their components will be 
sanitized before and after each round, to 
include steering wheel, sand mix containers, 
club washer, ice chest for bottled water, etc. 

GPS screens will be sanitized with special 
products in order to avoid any damage to 
touchscreen. 

Rental clubs will be sanitized before and after 
each round. 
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